
   
We, the Associated Students of Whitworth University, are dedicated to 
building an inclusive and equitable atmosphere by serving the holistic 

student body. We will strive to advocate for the well-being of all students, 
collaborate with campus partners to provide proactive support, and uplift 

the diverse experiences within all aspects of our community. 
 

2021-22 ASWU Meeting Minutes | September 22, 2021 
 
In Attendance: 
Rachel Ayres | President          present 
Chris Clay | Vice President        present 
Abby Douglas | Financial Director       present 
Grant Hill | Communications Director       present 
 
Hannah Sommerville | Campus Activities Coordinator     present 
Georgia Goff| School Spirit Coordinator       present 
Tristy Osbon | Sustainability Coordinator       present 
Aidan Walsh| Senior Class Coordinator       present 
Aeron Sugui | Marketing/PR Coordinator      present 
Sienna Buster| Traditional Events Coordinator     present 
Jenna Breedlove| Spiritual Life Coordinator      present 
Jessica Lopez-Ramirez | Cultural Events Coordinator     late 
Jamie Copeland | Club Coordinator       present 
Christian Aguilar | Outreach Coordinator      present 
      
Grace Johnson | Oliver Senator        present 
Hans Tamminga | McMillan Senator        present 
Katelynn Diaz | Ballard Senator          late 
Adaeze Njoku | Boppell Senator                   proxy 
Larkin Dean | Duvall Senator         present 
Logan Spencer | Warren Senator        proxy 



Reeshika Sharma | Off-Campus Senator         present 
Michael Lie | International Student Senator      present 
Cameron Joslyn | Neighborhood Senator      present 
 
_____________________________________________________________________________ 
Meeting brought to order at 1700 .  
Mission statement read by Chris.  
______________________________________________________________________________ 
Motion to Approve Minutes 
Moved by Larkin, Seconded by Cam 
 
Discussion:  None 
 
In favor:  8 | Opposed: 0 | Abstaining 0 
Motion passes 
 
______________________________________________________________________________ 
Sodexo Visit 
Rachel: We have guests this evening from Sodexo. We are going to talk about 
Sodexo and The Pines and what’s happening within Sodexo this year and about 
their jobs. Afterwards we will open it up for questions and we can talk about any 
concerns on campus. 
 
Megan: Hi I’m Megan Helm, and I am the general manager for Sodexo here at 
Whitworth. I have been at Whitworth for 14 years now. I am excited to work this 
year. 
 
Dan: Hi everyone I’m Dan King, resident dining manager. I’ve been here for 16 
years. 
 
Angie: Hi I’m Angie and I am the marketing coordinator and in charge of dining 
events. I’ve been with Sodexo for 20 years. 
 
Rachel: What’s new with Sodexo? 
 
Angie: We made it through the first weeks. We are excited to be in person and 
to do fun dining hall events this year. We have KIPOS harvest festival this 
Saturday from 2-5pm. There will be potato soups and other spreads/bread. If 



you aren’t busy, stop by. We have the grand opening for the pines on October 
2nd from 10am-1pm. There will be a farmer’s market too with local vendors and 
live music. You can sign up to showcase your talent on an open mic to sing or 
play guitar for example. It’s available to everyone. I have flyers to pass out for 
the market. Also, next week is national coffee day, we will be tabling for that 
with DOMA coffee and biscotti from the bakery. 
 
Megan: In resident dining we are transitioning to a pre-covid service. Self-serve 
items are back including the salad bar, toast, bagels, and a new ice cream 
machine last night, which got hit hard. It is open at dinners for now. This year we 
are focused on sustainability. COVID impacted us sustainability wise. We have 
been partnering with the Northwest food hub. We are purchasing local with the 
hub to source local produce from farms. All our apples are from Washington. 
Also, the to go program is new. We are not using paper in the dining hall now. 
You can purchase the program for $5 to get meal box or carabiner. So far we 
have had lots of participation. We are reducing garbage which is something we 
did previously before COVID. You can help us with this, around the nation we 
have staffing shortages and food shortages. We have that here too. We have a 
shortage of applicants and can’t guarantee items from vendors. We have 
posted signs in the facilities to notify the students and shifted our menus and 
done a wage analysis to align with the Spokane market. Can you help us 
spread the word, and we appreciate your support and patience to provide for 
the students.  
 
Dan: You may have heard about the product shortages. Chocolate milk is short 
right now I apologize. This especially is rough for athletes. We were supposed to 
have a shipment, but it never showed up last Saturday. That’s just one example 
of things we don’t have, but it should be coming soon though. 
 
Tristy: On the first point with partnering with the northwest food hub, are they 
local farms or farms across Washington? 
 
Megan: They are small farms but a variety within 200 miles, which is considered 
local. These farms would not be highlighted at Yoke’s or other big vendors. 
 
Tristy: Can you explain more about the $5 to-go program. 
 



Megan: We just did training with our cashiers. Students come in and pay $5 with 
pirate bucks or flex etc., which purchases the program. When you come in the 
cashier gives you a clean to go container, you scan for the meal, and you can 
get meals to take. We even have soup cups. There is a sheet of procedures you 
get too with purchase. Once you eat your meal, you can bring it back next 
meal and get a clean container. You can also exchange for a carabiner and 
then you don’t have to carry it around. Then next meal you can come back 
and give cashier the carabiner and they will give you the tray. This is an 
additional meal to go, but you need to scan again if you plan on eating in the 
dining hall as well.  
 
Rachel: Just to clarify, do you scan twice? 
 
Megan: Yes the dining hall is all you can eat but the container cannot be eaten 
from in the dining hall without scanning twice. 
 
Tristy: With reducing garbage, is this why there’s no composting happening for 
students? 
 
Megan: Partly. We figured it was easier for students if the dish crew sorted the 
garbage. They sort everything and compost so garbage doesn’t get in there. 
We sort it so we know it’s all recycled and clean. 
 
Tristy: That makes sense thanks. 
 
Rachel: Other questions? 
 
Christian: A friend of mine reached out, they have an eating disorder and 
mentioned the calories counts on large screens are not helping. Have you guys 
talked about this yet? 
 
Megan: Good question. Any student with challenges related to dining need to 
come talk to us directly. We are working with several people with eating 
disorders. One student said this bothered them. I reached out to residence life, 
counseling, and the health center and they recommended to keep the calorie 
levels on the signs. We want to meet directly with the students who are 
struggling to take care of themselves and see if further action can be taken if 
needed. We work with each student. 



 
Nate: I have a question about compost: is there an option for compost outside 
of Sodexo since people eat bananas and other things around campus? Can 
there be a system to have a compost bin for outside the dining hall? 
 
Megan: I’ll reach out to facilities to see if there is options. We work with a 3rd 
party company, and they work with us through challenges. 
 
Angie: Out in the HUB there are 2 locations for trash, compost, and recycling. 
Spread the word for these locations 
 
Michael: Thank you for providing us good meals the past weeks. I haven’t heard 
complaints recently. Would it be possible to bring other dishes back this 
semester? 
 
Megan: Have the students reach out directly. 
 
Tristy: the KIPOS garden is still KIPOS, but it’s called the EAC garden now. The 
lingo can be confusing, but this is what it is now. 
 
Megan: What is EAC 
 
Tristy: Environmental Action Coalition, it’s a new name this year. 
 
Zack: In relation to eating disorders, I know several people who have had more 
eating disorders related to hours closing early and swipes per week. What are 
you doing to combat the restrictions on when people can eat meals? The pines 
has more snacks, how are you combating restricting those times? 
 
Megan: Is this if a student is hungry after 7pm? 
 
Zack: That’s an example. With eating disorders, you need meals at random 
times and the dining hall isn’t set up for this. 
 
Megan: We have options for sack lunches and to go, but have those people 
reach out and we can accommodate. There is not one solution for every 
student, and they all need different accommodations. 
 



Angie: We have a great Simply To Go program in Robinson, Mind and Hearth, 
and The Pines. Students can grab a salad or sandwich or hot soup there. Maybe 
they can plan ahead with these products and stock up. 
 
Megan: Sometimes it’s helpful for a tour in the dining hall to see all the options 
available, and the hours of operation. The 1:1 conversations are handy and then 
we can serve everyone properly, 
 
Georgia: Some people are interested in more fruit options in the dining hall, I 
don’t know if the lack of fruit is because of COVID or not. 
 
Megan: I will note that. 
 
Cam: I have noticed the solutions you have given require some form of 
monetary addition. I was curious how can we be more inclusive to people of 
lower socioeconomic classes who cannot buy a higher meal plan or flex to 
afford the programs in The Pines and Robinson or Mind and Hearth.  
 
Angie: The Help a Pirate program is something we support. Have them reach out 
to Landon Crecelius and they have funds they can give. All students should be 
thriving. 
 
Cam: I applied and was denied. This is common for students 
 
Jason: There has been changes this year from things last year that resulted in 
people getting denied. It is more accessible this year. 
 
Dan: It goes back to 1:1 communication that is confidential and private so we 
can come up with a plan, whether its waiving the to go box or maximizing a 
meal plan you are on. We can shuffle things around. They can contact us via 
email or phone call. 
 
Megan: Anonymous suggestions/contacts are also available on the Sodexo 
website. Reach out through there and we can create solutions. The international 
center has a food pantry so there is other resources on campus as well. 
 
Chris: The sociology department has a food pantry too. 
 



Hannah: With the to go program and with the mindset of reducing, can students 
wash their own containers? 
 
Megan: No. It’s a health and safety requirement. The health department has 
strict rules on how we clean so you can’t bring personal items into the dining 
hall. 
 
Rachel: Thanks Sodexo. Talk to me or them for further questions. 
______________________________________________________________________________ 
Club Coordinator Updates 
Jamie: Today we have Hanna with the Business Club 

- Business Club 
Hanna: I’ll try to be brief. The business club aims to help students of all majors to 
build relationships in the industry. We meet in WEY 111 Wednesdays 7pm with 
guest speakers and we are partnering with career services for resume and linked 
in workshops. We had events this summer like credit unions coming and local 
agencies. We want to have volunteer opportunities as well. We have had 1 
meeting so far with low attendance, but we are bouncing back from COVID 
impacts. No commitment to be a part of the club so you don’t have to go to 
every meeting. If you have questions let me know. 
 
Chris: What is the best way to contact you 
 
Hanna: Hmendenhall23@my.whitworth.edu 
 
______________________________________________________________________________ 
Financial Director Updates 
Capital: 20,000 
Unallocated: 20,000 
Travel: 6,000 
 

- Requisition 
Abby: No requisitions, but budgets have rolled over for clubs so they are not 
running out of money yet. Not too worried yet but might advertise the money 
soon. 

- Dear Abby 
Abby: This is a newspaper article people write submissions to. We were talking as 
the executive team, and we want to make a space in my office hours before 



the meetings to encourage people to sit on my couch which is the newest and 
eat the best snacks. You are welcome to come by and chill and I encourage 
that environment in my office. 
 
______________________________________________________________________________ 
President Updates  
 

- Freedom of Expression Meeting 
Rachel: Senators have had a sneak peek about this. In 2019, Beck Taylor made 
a task force for freedom of expression. A document on Whitworths take on this 
issue and make principles for this has been created. Execs met with Erica Sulkin 
and we talked about the next steps of this. She is proposing this document to the 
Board of Trustees in October and wants ASWU to see it too. We sent it to the 
senators and next week we will vote on it. I’ll send it to everyone too. This vote is 
to see if the Whitworth principles placed will benefit the student body. This is 
principle not policy. We can look at this policy. The vote is to agree with it. We 
will vote next week. 
 

- Blue pole Update/ Discussion 
Rachel: We have had discussions about this. I reached out to Larry and Chris to 
see where we are at with blue poles. This map came from Chris. This is where the 
poles are. They are thinking about adding one here. Another one may be 
added in the parking lot of the HUB. The one by ROB can’t be heard from the 
exhaust of ROB which is not good. They need to be in closer vicinity so you can 
hear the sound. One for Duvall and Oliver is a good place. This is a deterrent to 
thieves. They were $15000 10 years ago and we are checking on costs. They 
want feedback on if we need poles and where they should be. 
 
Christian: This is not exactly my experience, but I like the proposal. I want to see 
a conversation on unlit areas on campus. In between Ballard and the chapel 
needs one. Maybe a committee could walk across campus and see where the 
darkness is to make discussion. 
 
Larkin: I was told I could see a blue light pole anywhere on campus. The only 
pole I could see when walking across campus was the Robinson one. There’s 
nothing by Mac or Ballard and the Fieldhouse. They should accommodate what 
I heard when I was coming here on a tour.  
 



Georgia: I experience this in Ballard. There is no pole near BMAC. Walking in the 
loop there’s nothing when walking at night and sometimes there’s only one 
other person in the loop. If something happened, I would hope someone would 
hear me. This is a problem at all universities, but people shouldn’t be scared 
walking to and from residence halls at night. 
 
Abby: This is Mac and Ballard and the loop on the map (points to map) 
 
Emma: Going back to Christian and Georgia, I agree. There’s one behind 
Warren but most people walk in the loop. Going from my car to Warren is dark 
and you don’t know who is there. Someone should go to the area and 
potentially add one in the middle of the loop. 
 
Katelynn: I had girls complaining about this. One suggestion is to not only have 
people figure this out by going around, but asking students where they feel 
unsafe and where there needs to be light. Maybe we can change the lightbulbs 
to make them brighter. Some places its spooky light and not super bright and 
I’m not safe feeling. 
 
Chris: I normally walk around campus in dark, but I am also a man so I don’t feel 
that fear. I don’t have the best track record with security in my experiences and 
a debate someone could bring up is security is in these unlit places at night. 
There is always security in the dark places at night. I have been profiled by 
security before so some people may not want to go to security. Blue light pole is 
more accessible. 
 
Cam: Walt Disney and the Disney locations had the idea of a trashcan every 
100 feet, so people don’t litter. In this sense, we should have a certain distance 
set up, so we make sure all places, even unpopulated are covered with some 
sort of light or security, whether its blue light or light in order to secure campus. In 
the loop the only place with a light is close to the hub, but by the chapel the 
closest light is by the fieldhouse. This is concerning because this is a resident hub. 
 
Jessica: Two comments. 1: we should consider other resources as well. A few 
weeks ago, I mentioned cameras and I know this is a privacy issue. In the Duvall 
incident someone wasn’t able to get to the button. Cameras could still be a 
resource. We shouldn’t shut down the blue light system but look at other 



resources 2: I was told not to call security for escorting because they are 
understaffed. I am confused and if anyone has had other experiences like this. 
 
Rachel: Blue light poles have 360 degree cameras and they are recording 24/7. 
Most people have cell phones so they can call 911 there. I haven’t heard this 
from security. Whoever told you that is misinformation. Always call security for 
escorts. 
 
Aidan: Another area that needs a pole is the walk from BJ to Westminster. This 
area doesn’t have a pole until Duvall or the fieldhouse. This is a dangerous route 
where anyone could get you or get hit by a car. I don’t walk this by myself. It’s a 
scary area, a light could go there too. 
 
Hannah H: The one by the end of the loop was discussed 2 years ago from 
ASWU and it got dropped and picked back up, its being considered. The 
parking behind BJ, Oliver and Duvall doesn’t have one either, and the Hub. This 
is concerning because I am nervous walking to my car and people could be 
hiding in the parking lots. 
 
Grace: Last year toward the beginning the blue lights went off at 1 or 2 am and 
people didn’t hear it. If you can’t hear it, it means there needs to be one put 
somewhere near the residence halls for safety. 
 
Rachel: I will email back suggestions for new places to put the poles, and I might 
email out the areas to you all too. I also might get a subcommittee for actual 
change. Knock if you want to be on the subcommittee for this.  
 
Chris: Does this committee work with security for bias and things? 
 
Rachel: That is up to the committee. Updates will be coming 
 

- Legislative Affairs Group 
Rachel: Rhosetta and I are starting a program for students from Washington to 
be a apart of legislative change in our state. Private liberal arts colleges in 
Washington have funding equality issues. Big schools get money, and we don’t. 
We need a group of 10-13 students who will learn a lot about the process and 
then we will invite legislative officials to campus and show them Whitworth so 
they can fight for us and in the spring the goal is to go onto Olympia and the 



capital. If you know anyone who this is down their alley, let me know. We are 
leaning toward Washington state resident students because the legislators listen 
to them more 
 

- Buss Pass Subcommittee 
Rachel: We have been struggling to find time to meet. Please stay after the 
meeting and lets find a time to meet. 
 

- Communication 
Rachel: Communication is hard. We are all busy but if there’s emails sent out, 
some people need specific times and responses so please respond like you are 
in other work settings. 24-hour response time is reasonable for all students. Same 
goes for GroupMe. Text me don’t snap me. Communication is helpful! If you 
have questions let me know. 
______________________________________________________________________________ 
Vice President Updates 

- Elections 
Chris: It’s happening. Tomorrow campaigning begins at 10AM and ends 
Monday Sept 27 at 10pm. Election day is on Tuesday, I created a sign up sheet 
for election polls. Can I get 4 people each to help run the polls during these 
times? We can get back-ups in case people can’t go. This is next week so I want 
to get ahead of ourselves. (signups on excel sheet) 
 

- Newsletters 
Chris: Heads up to senators, I sent out a new newsletter calendar with the 
changes. We will be putting them up Saturday’s now. People couldn’t go to 
events on the weekend because they weren’t posted soon enough. Make sure 
to put them up on time with things from the minutes! 
 

- Meal Cards 
Chris: We will provide meal cards to those, prioritized for off campus and 
neighborhoods, who came to the meeting today. They are for Sodexo to eat 
dinner with us as a team. 

 
- Empower U for Student Body 

Chris:  This Friday in the Crows Nest, if there are spots available, sign up. Dr. 
Shawn Washington is leading from ISC and there are empower U workshops 
coming up. There are 3 appointments to register for.  



Outdoor Open House at the ISC: Thursday, September 23rd 4pm-6pm 
Power and Privilege 101: Friday, September 24th 12pm-1pm in the HUB's Crow's 
Nest.  
Power of Language 101: Friday, October 10th 12pm-1pm, in the HUB's Crow's 
Nest. 
Anti-Racism 101: Wednesday, November 10th 7pm-8pm in the HUB's Crow's Nest. 
 

- ASWU Fall Retreat 
Chris: Elections will fill in all positions in ASWU, so this is everyone together. 
Location tentative but we will be partly in Chambers and its 2-5pm Oct 3rd. 
 

- Student Highlight 
Chris: Two highlights this week. Luke Schwartz and Lauren Lorenz. Congrats to 
them and thanks for revitalizing sports at Whitworth. They attend majority of 
games but have high and large social media followings to appreciate athletes 
on campus.  
 
______________________________________________________________________________ 
Coordinator Spotlight 
 
Rachel: We are starting up coordinator spotlights! This is a time to hear from 
coordinators about their jobs and how they can be supported. 
 
Christian: Hi friends. My job is a new position, and basically, I want to make sure 
the campus is accessible to low-income students and those with disabilities. I am 
looking at if events are accessible and looking at things like sensory overload 
issues in order to be accessible. Right now, I am trying to make a support club 
for accommodations with educational support students. I sent out an email this 
week with students with accommodations to hear their ideas. I am going to try 
to send a survey to low-income students to hear their voices. I want to hear from 
people who have disparities every day. If you have ideas for people who are 
interested in this, send them my way. I would love more ideas. Any questions? 
 
Georgia: How can we support you? 
 
Christian: This position takes lots of empathy and I runout of emotional energy 
sometimes looking at difficult things. I would appreciate prayer; that would be a 
huge blessing. Right now, I am setting goals for more support, I’ll let you know. 
 



 
______________________________________________________________________________ 
Past Events 
 
 
______________________________________________________________________________ 
Upcoming Events: 
 

- Selena Movie Night 
Jessica: I’m Jessica, the cultural events coordinator. My first event is for Hispanic 
heritage month which is Sept 15- Oct 15. I am starting small with this event, 
which is Selena movie night. Selena is an influential Tex Mex singer and artist for 
the Latinx community. I want to show her off this month. I am working on other 
projects but please tell friends about Selena movie night. I am nervous about 
advertising, but fingers crossed. Come support and say hi it would mean a lot. 
 
Katelynn: Date and time? 
 
Jessica: Sept 24th doors open at 7pm, movie at 7:30. There will be the movie, 
snacks, popcorn etc. It’s a Friday night so come de-stress and bring blankets to 
watch the movie in the HUB MPR. 
 
Chris: Can we get a slushy machine for events? 
 
Jason: If iit’s in her budget 
 
Chris: Just bring in ninja blenders 
 

- Self-Defense Class 
Chris: There are flyers for this, we are working with Krav Maga. It’s this Sunday in 
the loop at 4pm. Tell your friends to tell a friend. We have a cap at 200 people. If 
it goes well, we will do another event. 
 
Rachel: We highly encourage you to come! Spread the word. Text everyone. 
 
Chris: There will be men and women instructors for all genders. 
 

- Elections 



Chris: Remember we don’t endorse anyone as student leaders. Remind people 
when election day is. No endorsing though, I don’t want to send angry emails. 
 
Jessica: What is endorsing? 
 
Jason: Telling people to vote, reposting posts on social media. 
 
Christian: That’s any students leader on campus. If you see them doing that, tell 
them to not endorse and let an SEC member know. 
 
Chris: Pray for me y’all, I have to send emails to the people that didn’t get the 
positions. 
 

- Unplugged/ Homecoming Weekend 
Sienna: Signups are open. We have 1 official sign up so far. Lots of interest 
emails. Encourage others to sign up! Chill vibe is what we are going for. 
 
Jason: can you explain more about what unplugged is? 
 
Sienna: It is a fall talent show including music, poetry, monologues, and other 
forms of expressions. There is a winner, and they can perform in pirate idol in the 
spring. It’s in the cove and you can bring drinks and pajamas. Its October 15th at 
7:30 in the pirate’s cove, applications are due Oct 4th. 
 
Emma: If students don’t have the equipment they need, can they talk to 
someone? Like if they want to sing or they need background music, how do 
they do that? 
 
Sienna: Each person will talk with Tony and we will set up the stage 
appropriately. We met last week. 
 
Homecoming will be a hootenanny and people are teaching line dancing. We 
are trying to work things out, but we are excited because her email had the 
word yeehaw. She works close to Whitworth and is excited to come. More info 
to come. Its planned for Oct 16th at 8pm. 
 



Hannah: On Friday October 15th from 1-3 pm is the Whitworth student market for 
students with small business to sell the products they make. Signups will go out 
shortly with QR codes and google forms to fill out.  
 
Cam: Do the need to have business licenses, food handlers’ licenses, etc? 
 
Jason: Food handlers yes unless its baked goods. 
 
Jessica: If its prepackaged its okay? 
 
Jason: Only baked goods. 
 
Christian: Also that weekend I have a disability awareness event on the 16th from 
1-3 pm with field games and challenges and a talk about how this ties into 
disability and what people experience day to day and then tie it back to 
resources on campus. Talk to me if you want to volunteer! 
 

- ASWU Fall Retreat 
Rachel: Put this on you calendar. 11 new members. 3 hours of bonding. 
 
____________________________________________________________________________ 
Constituency Reports  
 
Duvall:  
Larkin: Duvall is doing good. We are wondering about the blue pole, but I have 
info now. Primetimes are popping and it’s been fun to laugh and talk and not 
stress and give advice to new students on ways to navigate campus. 
 
McMillan:  
Hans: Mac has warm showers now. We have fluctuating temperatures though. I 
took one yesterday and it was hot and cold. The printer ran out of paper. 
Primetimes have been cool. We have a Pokémon Go primetime tonight. 
 
Off Campus:  
Reeshika: We are having an ice cream social tomorrow. Come please if you 
can. I am planning with Whitworth dining. There will be an event in October 
coming soon. I will send the times out soon. 
 



Oliver:  
Grace: Oliver is doing great, I have gotten great suggestions on how to support them. 
Primetimes have been fun. 
  
 
Warren:  
Emma: I am here for Logan. She says Warren is well. Lots of good primetimes and 
engagement from the residents. Sophomores are looking forward to the s’mores 
event. Peoples are busy and getting into the year. Personally, I think interactions 
have been better lately. Some students are frequently in the lounge but there’s 
more diverse groups in the lounge than last year. 
 
International Student:  
Michael: We are doing great. I met with Tiffany Riddle last week and we had a 
meeting about the dinner. The date is October 22nd and we will have 30 spots 
for international students. It’s for juniors and seniors 
 
Neighborhood Senator: 
Cam: We are doing good. We are starting to sign up for events in the houses 
and dates coming soon. There are 4 different hoods. It’s a more intimate 
community. Neighbors are excited for the Halloween event. Start talking about 
this with your residents. It’s our main event of the year. Each house has to have 
candy. I want to do an event with live music before it starts snowing. 
 
Ballard:  
Katelynn: Ballard is doing good. We have Ballard tea coming up. I am excited. 
Not a lot of girls have signed up yet. Lots of Mac guys have signed up for the 
talent show. I knocked on every door to ask people to sign up. 
 
Boppell:  
Esmeralda: I am a proxy for Dezy. So far things are okay, but primetimes are slow 
and few in attendance. We have lots of printer issues. Parking has been bad 
too. 
 
______________________________________________________________________________ 
Campus Vibes  
Christian: Jessica and I had a TLAC meeting and brought lots of good questions 
to the table. We asked how we are analyzing retention rates for students. 



 
Jessica: So far, the committee has been great, feel free to bring us ideas to 
share. They want to support students. 
 
Jenna: Add this to your calendars: regular worship opportunities like Chapel on 
T/Th 11:00Am and Hosanna Tuesdays at 9:45PM and Awake on Wednesdays at 
9:30PM in the HUB MPR. There is also morning prayer, which a lot of people don’t 
know about. It is in the Lantern in the music building on MWF from 8:30AM to 
9AM. It is led by Ben Brody. I can send this information to Chris 
 
Aeron: There is a cold and flu going around. I have it right now. Make sure to 
wash your hands a lot and take care of yourself. Also, I partnered with Indaba 
coffee to get a discount code for students. If you want 50% of drinks, its valid 
until Sunday. Download the app and the promo code. 
 
Sienna: Hannah and I had the COVAC meeting. They are reexamining 
attentiveness to transfer students and the communication with that and to 
make information more accessible. We are also examining class hours into credit 
hours as well. Every hour in class should be 2 hours outside of class. Let us know if 
you have any feedback or questions. 
 
Jason: If you are 2nd year student, sophomore spotlight is a program we are 
launching. These are events for the 2nd year students. We are having a S’mores 
event as a part of this. Scott, Gregor, Rachel, and Rhosetta will be there to talk 
more about the program.  
NSLS emails and letters have been sent out. It is a national honors society for 
colleges and universities. Whitworth is getting their own chapter. It is the largest 
honor society organization in the nation. If you have any questions let me know. 
This organization is all about taking good leaders and making them great, 
 
Georgia: I noticed that student leaders have been struggling with mental 
health, like many other students. Remind folks of the counseling center, health 
center and other resources. Prioritize your mental health y’all. 
 
Hannah H: Most of sexual harassments and assaults that occur are in first 6 
weeks of school, so keep an eye out. 
 



Jessica: I met with Dr. Pickering about sexual assault related topics recently. 
Someone came up to me and opened up recently. I talked with her and the 
student to bring more awareness about this across campus. If you’re interested 
in helping spread the word, contact me. 
 
Hannah H: I work for Rhosetta Rhodes and we are working on making a pro-life 
pro-choice panel. If you have suggestions email me. I have a big list going 
already. 
 
 
 
 
______________________________________________________________________________ 
Shoutouts 
 
Rachel: Shoutout to everyone who participated today in Community Building 
Day. Shoutout to Dornsife and the weeding crew today. Shoutout to Jason who 
got a promotion today.  
 
Jason: I am now assistant dean of students, student life programs. I’m not 
leaving you guys. 
 
Emma: Shoutout to everyone making events and getting close to students. It’s 
fun this year to go to those events and be more involved. Orientations events for 
sophomores who missed out last year were great. Thanks everyone. 
 
Christian: Shoutout to the proxies here tonight. Also, shoutout to the SEC, this 
week is a lot for everyone! 
 
 
 
Motion to Adjourn Meeting 
Motion by Christian, Seconded by Larkin 
In favor:  6 | Opposed: 0 | Abstaining 0 
Meeting adjourned: 1824 
 


